
 
Welcome to our latest newsletter. Today we have welcomed Freya to Year 4 and to 
our school community. We hope Freya soon settles in to life here at Ribchester St 
Wilfrid’s.  

Please can everyone have a drinks bottle in school, especially with the weather being 
warmer at the moment.  Replacement bottles are available to purchase from school 

for £1.50.  The children can also bring in a sun hat, to be worn when outside, and sun cream 
to be applied themselves (please write your child’s name on the bottle).   

Wyre Class Residential  
In May 2024 the children in Wyre class will be visiting PGL Newby Wiske Hall for their annual 
residential trip.  The initial deposit has been paid.  Please note the next instalment is now 
due.  

School Walk – NEW DATE 
Unfortunately, due to the predicted weather forecast of heavy rain for tomorrow, we have 
taken the decision to move the school walk to Thursday, when hopefully the weather will be 
drier. 

We will be leaving school straight after registration.  Packed lunches will still be provided for 
those that have ordered them (this includes all of Reception, Year 1 & 2).  

The children should wear school PE kit on the day with old trainers or walking boots. Long 
trousers are advised as there are a lot of horse flies around. 

The children will require a rucksack on the day which will need to carry the following: 
 Packed lunch if you are providing one OR a suitable sized plastic lunch box (not lunch 

bag) for us to put the school packed lunch in 
(please see photograph of examples)  

 A small plastic bag for children to sit on 

 Sufficient water for the day 

 Medication (e.g. inhaler) where applicable 

 Please pack a lightweight packable coat if possible 

 Suntan lotion and a sun hat (please apply suntan lotion in the morning before coming
 to school  

 

Tomorrow school dinners will be back to the normal menu for Tuesday. 
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Tea Towels 
Thank you for all the tea towel orders 
made so far.  We still have stock 
available to purchase through ParentPay.  
1 tea towel £5,  
2 tea towels £10,  
3 tea towels £14,  
4 tea towels £18,                        
5 for £20.00 

 
Sports Day  

We plan to hold our sports day this year on Tuesday, 11th July, with Thursday, 
13th July as an alternative if the weather is bad.  The sports day will start at 1pm 
on the rec. The children will require a sun hat and drinks bottle.    

After School Sports Club 
Sports Clubs with Mr Eacott start this week (3.30pm to 
4.30pm).  Places are still available – to reserve a place 
please follow link posted to ClassDojo class pages.  

EYFS/KS1 football – Monday    KS2 Cricket – Wednesday  

Calder Class Trip  
Calder class will be visiting Bolton Abbey on Tuesday 27th June.  We will be leaving school 
following registration and return for the end of the school day.  Children will require a 
lunchbox to carry their school packed lunch and a rucksack to carry it in.  Please provide 
consent on ParentPay for your child to attend.  

On Monday 10th July, we will be taking the bus to Clitheroe and visiting the library there.  This 
will be a similar trip to the one that took place in December – more details to follow.  

Calder Class Assembly with Stay and Play 
Parents and family members of children in Calder class are invited to attend the Calder class 
sharing assembly on Friday 7th July.  This will be followed by the opportunity to “Stay and 
Play” with the children and spend some time in the classroom.   

Battery Collection 
At school we take part in the ‘Tune into Recycling’ Battery Scheme. This year the top 
3 schools who collect the most batteries will be awarded.  The next collection from 

school will be taking place between 12th June and the end of term.  If you have any used 
batteries please leave in the collection box in reception.  Many thanks to Spar, who also 
collect batteries for us.  If anyone is passing, and able to collect, we’d really appreciate them 
being brought to school.     

Leavers Lunch – 20th July  
The kitchen will be providing a special lunch for the whole school as we approach the end of 
Year 6s time with us.  Details will be posted on ClassDojo with a link to request a lunch on 
this day.  Orders will need to be placed by 3rd July so the kitchen can prepare.  
 



 
 

Diary of Dates: 
22 June School walk – NEW DATE 

27 June Calder Class trip to Bolton Abbey 

3 July Year 6 Transition Day – St Cecilia’s and LHS 

7 July Calder Class Assembly with “stay and play” 

10 July Calder class visit to Clitheroe Library 

11 July  Sports Day  

12 July  PTFA End of Term Disco  

13 July Sports Day (reserve day) 

14 July Wyre Class “Courtroom Workshop” 

20 July Leavers Lunch (whole school)  

21 July Last day of term & Leavers service  

 

 

 
Please remember to use easyfundraising every time you shop online. Over 7,000 brands will 

donate to us, including all the big names like eBay, John Lewis & Partners, Argos, ASOS, 
Expedia, M&S, Just Eat, Uswitch and many more! This means you can raise FREE donations for 

us no matter what you’re buying. 
If you haven’t signed up to support us yet, it’s easy and completely FREE. These donations 

really help us, so it would be great if you could take a moment to get started! 
You can find our easyfundraising page here:  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ribchesterswcptfa/    
So far we have a total of free donations raised to date of £1,546.50  

£0.75 in the last 30 days 

 


